What to expect when we gather again—Summer 2020
If you are considering joining us in person this Sunday, I’m sure you have questions about what to
expect when you arrive. The video that is included in today’s email announcement offers the best
explanation but here are some brief notes that may also help.

Service Times: As you know, there will be three services: 8:00, 9:30, and 11:00. Each service will
be one hour long in order to allow enough time for people to exit and enter between services. We
will be livestreaming the 9:30 and 11:00 services. We expect the 8:00 service to be smaller in
attendance which some may prefer so please consider attending that service if you are flexible.

Facemasks: We have made the decision to require facemasks for everyone over the age of 2 while
inside the building. If you do not have your own facemask or forget to bring one, we will have a
limited quantity available for you. We do not yet know how long facemasks will be necessary. The
video message offers more explanation. In addition, if you are not feeling well, please say home.

Entrance & Exit: The main front doors will be used as the entrance and the those by the Nursery
will be used as the exit. The doors will be propped open and our greeters will be well inside the
lobby to maintain distance.

The Lobby: The Lobby will be used mainly to guide people into the Sanctuary rather than our usual
gathering place for fellowship. We would encourage you to visit with friends and family outside the
building before or after the services. Common areas of the building will be cleaned throughout the
morning and bathroom doors will be propped open to minimize touch.

Offering, Record of Fellowship, and Bulletins: Rather than passing the offering plate, there will

be two offering boxes located near the entrance and exits of the Sanctuary. Rather than passing the
Record of Fellowship folder, you will be able to note your attendance using your smartphone camera
to read a QR code which will take you to our website where you can let us know of your attendance
and prayer requests just like you have been doing from home. Bulletins will be available on tables
where you can take your own before going into the Sanctuary.

Your Children: As you know, there will be no Nursery or Children’s Sunday School class for now.
There will be children’s packets with pencils and crayons that you can pick up on your way into the
Sanctuary.

